MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL AND BHAF COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 26 May 2010
Council Officers
Present:
Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks) and David Smart (Councillor)
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair), Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer), Melanie Matthews (Webmaster) & Helen Touray (Publicity Officer)
1) Apologies

Apologies had been received from Beverley Anderson.
2) Colony Stats for the Last Quarter
Matt advised that the stats represent the three months leading up to each of the dates shown.

Total plots available – this figure is up by 105 due to plot splitting and subsequent lettings. However, the number is unlikely to continue to rise unless another allotment development is undertaken. Steve Lucas asked how much of the additional rents were being directed towards the Harvest Project because, if previously set aside funds are still available, then there really is no reason not to open or expand some sites.
Action: Matt to check what/if funds previously set aside for allotment development

Total lettable plots – this spiked at 280 at 01/01/2010 but has subsequently come down to 223 and the hope is that it will come down to under 200, with the overall aim being to bring the vacant plot numbers down and to further split plots to increase the total number of plots available. There is definitely more plot splitting to be done at Foredown, for example.

Total applicants on waiting list – this is not really reflective of the true figures since the recent postcard exercise is still ongoing. The aim is to achieve consistency with around 2,000 on the waiting list at any one time, spread across the 17 to 20 City sites. After the post card exercise has been completed it is hoped that the number will come down to approximately 1,000 as those who have not returned postcards will simply be taken off the list.

Total tenants on notice – this reflects Matt’s initial action but has since dropped off. This is also reflective of not carrying out the spring inspections although since April more notices have been issued and these numbers will be reflected in the next 3 monthly stats.
Total plots let – this is pretty consistent and, again, there will be a better reflection of the recent spurt in the next 3 monthly stats. There was discussion as to whether, or not, these as yet not let plots could be used temporarily. The consensus was no, they could not be used since some need a vast amount of work on them before anyone would take them on. Matt confirmed that the plan is for these plots to be worked on, once the new team are in place, during the winter months for them to be let next spring. There was lively discussion about what to do with them e.g. strim them, put pigs on them (!) or to rotivate and it was noted that the Federation is largely against rotivating.
Steve asked what the feeling is about levels of cultivation and the meeting agreed that, in general, things have improved with only some individual plots left unattended. It is hoped that the new cycle of inspections, notices to quit and subsequent lettings will diminish the numbers of unattended plots even further.

Finally, Matt mentioned the community plots and advised that the target was to provide 7 for the year. This has been achieved already and the number is likely to end up as 10 for the year instead.
3) Allotment Website Improvements: Fed Forum & FAQs

Mel advised that the forum has been set up on the BHAF website but that there has been little activity so far, even though it was advertised in the latest Enews and is on the main webpage menu. It will be advertised again the news Enews which Matt also offered to send out.
Action: Mel to forward Matt her address file for this purpose

Matt advised that the Council Allotment webpage is being re-formatted, that the new rules are being printed now and that, when the rules are sent out, they will be sent out together with the FAQs. There was discussion about how certain is it that the address file won’t fail again? This led to discussion about allotment team resourcing i.e. the fact that it is inconsistent and that the team really needs a dedicated administrative resource.
4) Site Representative Work Lists

Matt circulated copies of his mock-up of the SR feedback sheets. It was agreed that it was a good idea but how will the SRs canvass plot holders’ views as to what the site priorities or wish lists are? The consensus was that these forms will be advertised via the Enews stating that SRs have them and that the use of them is encouraged. Also, the forms will be sent out with the agenda for the SR meeting in June
Action: Matt to let Tracey have the final version of the form for circulating with the agenda
5) Allotment Rental Terminations 2009/10
Matt advised that, in general terms, he will be tightening up the procedures and, for those tenants who have not yet paid their 2009/10 plot rents, termination notices will be issued in the next 4-6 weeks.

Action: Matt to confirm at next meeting how many termination notices issued
6) Learner Plots
The consensus between Matt and Mel is that no a lot of progress has been made but it’s an ongoing issue and, realistically, aiming for the autumn is the goal.

Action: c/f to next meetings
7) New Plot Types
Matt advised that some new easy access plots are being created which will have good parking, flat and wide paths and which will be close to the site water supply. Sites across the City are beginning to be earmarked now and more news will follow.

8) Allotment Watch
Matt advised that he, along with John Burns, will be attending a meeting on 27 May regarding the allotment watch scheme which has been adopted in Adur. Action: Matt and John to report at the next meeting
9) Update on Competition Entries
The entry numbers were confirmed as being improved on the 12 entries from last year i.e. there have been twelve entries to date for the summer of 2010 for the Coronation Bowl competition. More entries have been received for the Newcomer and Most Creative categories and there are approximately 30 entries for the Children’s Competition. Everyone was encouraged to ask plot holders to enter the competitions.
10) June Site Rep Meeting 

Matt would like to do a mini presentation at the meeting to include:

· The proposed annual inspection cycle

· A recap on the SR responsibilities

· SR training

· The importance of the numbering of the plots. He will be handing out little flyers for the SRs to use as they wander around the sites and identify un-numbered plots.

It was also agreed that the SR meeting agenda should be posted on the Federation webpage in advance of the meeting

Action: TL to add Matt’s items to the SR meeting agenda and to let Mel have an e copy of the agenda for loading to the BHAF webpage
      11)
Date of next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting would be held jointly with the Harvest Project, the Council and the Federation in attendance.

Action: Matt to arrange the date

      12)
Any Other Business

(i) 
Steve Lucas asked for clarification of the levy payment which the Federation has received so far, the amount being approximately £826 which is considerably less than is normally received. Matt suggested that Steve talk directly to Hugo.

Action: Steve to contact Hugo

(ii) In relation to plots being left unattended, Mel mentioned the plots in Roedale Valley let to the cottages there and which are generally not in use.

Action: Matt to check with the legal team as to the strength of any existing covenants

(iii)
There was discussion about who Rob and Phillipe are and Matt advised that Phillipe has left but that these two resources would remain when the new allotment maintenance team was formed. Regarding this, the job descriptions are currently with HR and the aim is to have them in post for 1 October.
